

David S. MacDougall
Direct +1 (902) 444 8561
david.macdougall@mcinnescooper.com

1969 Upper Water Street Suite 1300 Purdy's Wharf Tower II Halifax NS Canada B3J 2V1 Tel +1 (902) 425 6500 | Fax +1 (902) 425 6350

Our File: 115064

February 20, 2015

The Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities Prince Charles Building 120 Torbay Road, PO Box 21040 St. John's, Newfoundland & Labrador A1A 5B2

Attention: Ms. Cheryl Blundon, Director of Corporate Services & Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Blundon:

Re: The Board's Investigation and Hearing into Supply Issues and Power Outages on the Island Interconnected System ("Public Review") – Phase One Hearing ("Hearing")

We are counsel for Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro ("Hydro") in regard to the Public Review.

In response to the Board's correspondence of February 16 we can advise as follows:

- 1. Further to the request of the Consumer Advocate at the recent counsel meeting for the Public Review, Hydro intends to present oral testimony based on the pre-filed record developed prior to the Hearing, which oral testimony shall summarize: (1) the events leading up to and encompassing the outages of January 2014, (2) Hydro's actions already taken since such time to decrease the likelihood of such outages recurring in the future, and (3) Hydro's proposed further actions to decrease the likelihood of outages up to the time of interconnection with the Muskrat Falls project.
- 2. Hydro does not intend to cross-examine other parties based on the current pre-filed record.

Yoʻurs v<sub>e</sub>ry truly,

David S. MacDougall

cc: Interested Parties

(19555551\_1.docx)